
 

    

Week of 18th July- Extreme Hot Weather 
 
15th July 2022 

 
Dear Parent/ Carer, 
 
You may be aware that there is a red “extreme hot weather” warning in place for the 
beginning of next week. To help us deal with this, please be aware that the following will be 
in place: 
• The relaxed uniform requirements for students will be in place until the end of term 

This means normal school uniform, but that ties and blazers are not required 
• We will maximise ventilation - keeping all doors and windows open as much as 

possible 
• Increase water availability in the canteen 
• We will stop most outside PE activities (these will take place in the sports hall/ Activity 

studio- normal, full PE kit is still required) 
• We will create a break and lunch “hot weather refuge” in the Main Hall to provide 

respite for students 
 
Importantly, we strongly advise students to do the following: 

• Wear sunscreen 

• Bring in a refillable bottle for water throughout the day 

• Drink plenty of plain water (a little and often) 

• Wear a suitable hat when out in the sun 

• Take breaks from the sun regularly if outside 
 
Thank you once again for your support - please do ensure your child is equipped and able to 
follow this advice. 
 
Please note that, on the last day of term all lockers will be opened, and all items must be 
taken home. If students are not present on the last day, any items left in lockers will be 
disposed of. Locks which are unable to be opened, for whatever reason, will be cut off and 
items disposed of.  
 
As usual, if you have any questions at all, please do not hesitate to get in touch with us. This 
should be through your child’s tutor in the first instance. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mr T. Beecham 
Deputy Principal 


